
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING – January 14, 2019 

  
Members Present:  Lauren Bradley, Michele Cormier, John Turner 
John Scarinza, Linda Dupont 
The meeting began at 7:00 PM.   
The minutes of December 10, 2018 were approved and assigned.  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
John Scarinza began by stating, due to a frozen water line from the spring to Carol Horton’s 
house, Carol Horton and Dr. Lake were without water.  With the permission of selectmen, a tem-
porary line has been laid from the Town Hall to Carol Horton’s house to accommodate both 
houses. 
 
John Scarinza also spoke about acquiring 200+ acres from the Town of Gorham.  This is part of 
the Gorham Town Forest located in Randolph.  The portion in question would enable easy access 
to the Randolph Town Forest located on that end of town.  Mr. Scarinza has stated that the Con-
servation Commission has held a public meeting and approved the purchase of this land with do-
nated funds. 
Lauren Bradley moved to approve the purchase by the Conservation Commission with donated 
funds.  John Turner seconded.  All approved. 
 
Michele Cormier reviewed the new procurement policy as suggested by Heidi Lawton of NH 
Homeland Security in order to be eligible to obtain FEMA funding if needed.  Michele Cormier 
moved to accept the new Procurement Policy.  John Turner seconded.  All agreed. 
 
Michele Cormier drafted a letter to newly elected officials and those who have been in office to 
remind them of Randolph’s concerns of the rail trail and its usage.  Lauren Bradley moved to 
send the letter to the elected officials. John Turner seconded.  All agreed. 
 
There is a class action suit going on regarding the Moderator’s authority to postpone or dismiss 
Town Hall Meeting or Town Hall Elections.  John Turner moved to join this suit.  Lauren Brad-
ley seconded.  All agreed. 
 
The board reviewed and signed a PA-7 Intent to Cut form for Haven Neil, Forester for the Town 
of Gorham.  A certificate of bond was attached. 
 

Approved 



The smoke detectors and CO detectors have been purchased and are at the Fire Station.  Chief 
Horn will place and install them in the Town Hall where needed. 
 
The next board meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 29th at 7PM.    
 
Michele Cormier motioned to adjourn at 8:45 PM.  All agreed.  
 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
__________ __________________  _____________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
 
_____________________________  _____________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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